
Bowling 

A group of Year 5 children went bowling as part of 

the Panathlon Challenge. 
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Children in Need 

 

 

Thank you to all the parents who 

bought books at the book fair. 

We sold just over £900 worth of 

books and the school received just over £250 worth of 

books for school.   

Our ‘Joke Machine’ assembly was even 

bigger and better this year and  lots of fun. We 

had a non-uniform day, a 2p 

trail and café. We raised 

£486. Thank to all parents 

and carers for supporting 

this great cause. 

Anti– Bullying 

On Monday 8th November we had 
another brilliant anti –bullying performance from 
Altru called ‘ The Noise Keepers’ . This was 
followed by workshops with our Year 5 children. 
Children also did activities in the classroom during 
the week. 

 

 

Poppy Appeal 

We raised £356.87 for the poppy appeal this 

year. Thank you for your donations. 

World Cup 
Football fever hit school when the 

Men’s World Cup started. The 

children learnt about the 

countries taking part as well as the host country 

Qatar.  Lots of World Cup themed learning took 

place. The children had the opportunity to watch 

the first England match. 

Samba Drumming 

The children in Year 5 took part in a Brazilian samba 

drumming workshop at the start of their 
geography learning. They learnt about and 

played a variety of different instruments 

including the surdo drums, snare drums 

and go-go bells. 

Saif in 5G said – “I found it really fun to 

learn how to play the drums. I learnt how in Brazil, they 

have their own style of drumming and music and it was 
interesting to learn this. My favourite part was learning the 

call and response and being able to sing and drum at the 

same time!” 

Bolton Museum 

As part of their history learning Year 
4 visited Bolton Museum. 

 
At Bolton Museum, we made a 
timeline and saw a Mummy which 
archaeologists think was a priest. 
We also learnt a special jar, called a Canopic jar. When a 
Pharoah died, four of his organs would be put into Canopic 
jars. Each of these jars had the head of a god on it and they 
would protect them. This meant they would go with the 
Pharoah on their afterlife. We also learnt about hieroglyphics. 
We also saw an aquarium with Stingrays and Rainbow fish 
from Papua New Guinea. There was a dinosaur model and 
an Art Gallery.  
By Salma 
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Christmas Holidays School will close on Wednesday 21st December  at 2pm and 

will open on Thursday 5th January 2023. Have a lovely break. 

If any parent/carer would like any information that is not on this newsletter or in letters sent home, please feel free to call 
into the office or speak to class teachers at the end of the day. Remember, we have lots more information on our website! 

 

We have started our coffee 

mornings where we invite 

different services in the area to 

share what they do. We had a fantastic turnout for 

our first one from  the school nurses. 

Look out for a letter and keep checking on our 

website for upcoming events. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Nativity 

All the parents of children in 

Nursery, Reception and Lower 

School are invited to our Christmas 

Nativity Performances. We look forward to 

seeing you in person. You must get tickets from 

the office if you would like to attend.  One per 

family.  There are three times available and the 

performances will start on time. 

Tuesday 13th December 2022 at 2.30pm 

Wednesday 14th December 2022 at 9.15am and 

2.30pm. 

On these dates children in Reception, Year 1 

and Year 2 should come to school in their 

uniform. They should not come in their PE kits. 

Choir 

The Burnley Brow choir made up of children from Year 4 
and Year 5, will be performing at the Music Services 
Christmas Festival on Sunday 11th December from 3pm 
till 5pm. It will be held at The Queen Elizabeth Hall in 
Oldham. The choir will be performing with adult and 
junior choirs accompanied by an orchestra.  Tickets are 
available at the door and all are welcome. 
 
Adults: £6  
Concessions: £3 
Family Ticket: £15 

Christmas Jumper Day 

Children can wear their favourite winter 

jumper to school on  Thursday 15th December. They can 

bring a donation of 50p which will go towards school 

funds. Thank you in advance for your generosity. 

Christmas Dinner 

We will be having Christmas dinner on Thursday 

15th December. We would like to invite all those 

children who normally bring a packed lunch to join 

us and have a school dinner. A dinner can be 

ordered at the office and must be ordered by 

Monday 12th December and costs £2.70. 

Christmas Party and Lunch 

We will be having party lunch on Monday 19th 

December and we would like to invite all those children 

who normally bring a packed lunch to join us and have a 

school dinner.  

Children may come in their party clothes on this day. 

Please ensure your child is wearing sensible footwear.  A 

more detailed letter is available on the website. 

Flu Vaccination 
There is  a flu vaccination clinic in Oldham, on 
Monday 19th December at The Honeywell 
Centre on Ashton Rd. 
If your child has missed their flu vaccination at 
school and you would like your child protected 
then can call  on 0333 358 3397 to make an 
appointment. 

Certificate Assembly 

Certificate assembly will be on Tuesday 20th 

December. Attendance is by invitation only. 

 


